
CONSULATE PERSONNEL ATTEND 
CONTINUING TRAINING 

 
 The Philippine Consulate General in Milan organized its initial training program 
for 2021 on 12 January 2020. Personnel of the Philippine consular mission in Northern 
Italy attended a lecture on “An Overview of the Treaty-Making Process in the 
Philippines” delivered by Mr. Francisco Noel R. Fernandez III, Deputy Chief of Mission 
of the Philippine Embassy in Ottawa, Canada.  
 
 The lecture provided the participants with the basic knowledge in the procedure 
guiding the negotiation of international agreements as outlined in Executive Order No. 
459, Series of 1997, an executive issuance drafted by Mr. Fernandez during his tenure 
as Treaties Director in the Department of Foreign Affairs. In addition, the event provided 
an opportunity for the sharing of information as regards the extra-territorial service of 
judicial documents and a discussion on the procedure outlined in the 1965 Hague 
Service Convention of which both the Philippines and Italy are States-Parties.  
 

 
Mr. Francisco Noel Fernandez introduced the 
procedures of Executive Order No. 459, s. 
1997, to the participants.  

 
Participants show their Certificates of 
Attendance which they received at the 
conclusion of the lecture.  

 
 


